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GATRA Advisory Board Meeting

June 11, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 1:00 pm by Mayor Kevin Dumas, GATRA Chairman, in Norton, MA.

Those in attendance were:

Francis J. Gay, GATRA, Administrator
Mayor Thomas Hoye, Taunton Rep.

Mayor Kevin Dumas, Attleboro Rep.
Bradley Marshall, Rehoboth Rep.
Alan Slavin, Wareham Rep.
Carole Julius, Carver Rep.
Mark Fisher, N. Attleboro Rep.
Laura DeMattia, Bellingham Rep.
Hilary Wilson, Pembroke Rep.
Andrea Priest, Middleboro Rep.
Greg Guimond, Marshfield Rep.
Joanne Moore, Duxbury Rep.
Leland Ross, Plainville Rep.
Missy Dziczek, Medway Rep.
Linda Hayes, Scituate Rep.
Shayne Trimbell, SRPEDD
Jane E. Callahan, HR Alternatives
Daniel Burgess, GATRA, CFO

Stacy Forte, GATRA, Admin Asst.
Richard Leitch, Norton Rep.
1. The Minutes of the April 7, 2015 GATRA Advisory Board meeting were distributed to the Advisory Board for approval.    

MOTION by Greg Guimond to approve the Minutes of the April 7, 2015 GATRA Advisory Board meeting as circulated.

SECONDED by Joanne Moore and passed by the Advisory Board.

2.
Legislative Update:  Mr. Gay informed the Board that at the state level the Legislative Conference Committee is just starting to meet.  The Senate budget has one line item at 82 million dollars and the House has 2 line items at 80 million dollars with discretion by MassDOT to give money overall to the RTA program. The language still needs to be worked out and GATRA is hopeful to get the Senate language and dollar figure version.  On the federal side, there is no long range bill as of right now and there is a continuing resolution on funding.  
3.
a.
Capital Project Update:

Vans and Minibuses:  GATRA has three new small transit buses coming in before the end of June 2015.  These are a new type of vehicle to be put in the Plymouth and Taunton area bus services.   Two additional transit buses are coming in October 2015 for the Attleboro/Taunton area bus services.  Eight new small vans/minibuses will be delivered in early July 2015. 

Maintenance Garage:  Improvements to include lift repairs, cement pad work for our fueling tanks and the leak detection system, and other upgrades.

Taunton Terminal:  Continuing rehab of building for new offices.

Plymouth Project:  In conjunction with the Town of Plymouth and the Plymouth 400 Committee, GATRA recently submitted a 14 million dollar request for TIGER funding from the FTA for Plymouth Multimodal Center.  Design is still moving ahead.

Attleboro:  Construction activity on the Riverfront Road in Attleboro is commencing in partnership with the City.

N.Attleboro:  The bus hub and streetscape design is ongoing.

Drug & Alcohol Program:  Awarded contract to RLS Inc. for the oversight of the drug & alcohol program.  RLS will be visiting our various operating contractors.
Mr. Gay introduced Daniel Burgess, CFO to the Board and Mr. Burgess spoke on the following items: 
b.
Open Checkbook:  Mr. Burgess stated the Open Checkbook is regularly updated with the host site, PVTA.  We provide the general information as to expenditures and it is then uploaded to the website.
c.
State of Good Repair Software System: The software through a joint purchase with several RTAs is in process.  It is a multi-stage rollout integrating fixed asset data from our financial system to a database.  Currently, the consultant is going through test phases with the data.  Within the next few months the testing will be done and we will have a live system to use.  It will gather fiscal and reporting information all in one place which will be very helpful to us in future capital planning.
4.
Regional Transit Plan:  Mr. Gay updated the Board on the service recommendations which were presented at the last meeting by Mr. Trimbell.  We are still in the process of costing out three different scenarios.  We have been delayed over the last couple of months but plan to get everything done by the end of August when the plan needs to be approved and submitted to the state legislature.  We plan to have a Stakeholders Meeting and Public Meetings in July and then come back to the Board in August for approval of the final plan.
5.
Mr. Gay asked Joanne Moore to present to the Board an update from the Executive Compensation Committee over the last couple of months of meetings as to the Performance Evaluation Process.

Ms. Moore informed the Board that the Committee met twice on April 7, 2015 and May 6, 2015 to look at compensation and the compensation structure.  At the April 7, 2015, meeting, the Committee, in regard to the Administrator, looked to stay in line with comparable RTAs and recommended a 6% increase to the Administrator’s salary in order to bring him up to the median range.  On May 6, 2015, the Committee met with Jane Callahan of HR Alternatives and developed an evaluation process to set goals for the Administrator and recommended they meet with Mr. Gay 2-3 times a year to review the progress of these goals.
MOTION by Leland Ross to increase the Administrator’s salary by 6% for FY2016 and adopt the Performance Evaluation Process recommended by the Executive Compensation Committee as presented to the Advisory Board.

SECONDED by Greg Guimond and passed by the Advisory Board.
GATRA’s FY2016 Budget was distributed to the Advisory Board for review.  Mr. Gay discussed certain changes in the budget items as well as additional items.  In summary, there was a 3% increase for most employees; fringe benefits are up due to new eligible employees; GATRA is borrowing less due to forward funding which in turn decreases interest expense; and there is a small increase in the HST portion of the budget due to the new Baker administration’s leads.  The majority of the budget for fixed route service will only increase approximately 2 ½ %.  As for Scituate, Hanover, Pembroke and Wareham, their assessments will be going up more due to the fact that GATRA plans to start a new service in Hanover/Pembroke and a trial shuttle in Scituate and in Wareham demand response has increased due to adding more ADA service.
MOTION by Greg Guimond to approve GATRA’s FY2016 Budget as circulated.

SECONDED by Mark Fisher and passed by the Advisory Board.
6.
HST Program Update:  Mr. Gay updated the Board on the human service transportation (HST) program and stated there had been no definitive word as yet on the Brokerage Contract for next year.  One matter which must be addressed is updating the GATRA security software.
7.
SRPEDD:  Shayne Trimbell of SRPEDD briefly updated the Advisory Board regarding SRPEDD’s ongoing work.  SRPEDD has completed its FY2015 NTD onboard sampling and will start FY2016’s on July 1, 2015.  The work on the Regional Transit Plan will continue through the summer.  SRPEDD’s Public Comment is on June 23, 2015 and approval of the plan should happen in late July 2015.


Mr. Guimond asked about the ridership for the fixed route bus in Marshfield, Duxbury and Kingston.  Mr. Trimbell will obtain the ridership and provide it to the Advisory Board. 
8.
Election of Advisory Board Officers:  
MOTION by Mark Fisher to approve the appointment of the Advisory Board Officers as follows:

Chairman:
Mayor Dumas

Vice Chairman:
Mayor Hoye

Clerk

Leland Ross, Plainville Rep.

SECONDED by Greg Guimond and passed by the Advisory Board.
9.
Mayor Dumas thanked Mr. Gay for hosting the luncheon today.
Also, Mr. Gay informed the Advisory Board that Mark Fisher would be retiring as of July 31, 2015 from his position as Town Administrator of North Attleboro as well as a longtime member of GATRA’s Advisory Board.  Mr. Gay thanked Mr. Fisher for his contribution to the Advisory Board over the many years and presented him with a GATRA Lifetime Pass.


Mr. Fisher thanked Mr. Gay and the Advisory Board for the many years in which he has enjoyed working with everyone. 

MOTION by Mayor Hoye to adjourn the meeting.

SECONDED by Alan Slavin and passed by the Advisory Board.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:28 PM.
